Be it remembered that a recess meeting of the Mayor and Board of Aldermen, Long Beach, Mississippi, was begun and held at 5:00 o'clock p.m. on Monday, September 11, 2017, at the Long Beach City Hall Meeting Room, 201 Jeff Davis Avenue, in said City and the same being the time, date, and place fixed by order of the Mayor and Board of Aldermen, recessing the meeting from September 5, 2017, due to unknown path of Hurricane Irma.

There were present and in attendance on said board and at the meeting the following named persons: Deputy City Clerk Kini Gonsoulin.

Absent from the meeting were Mayor George L. Bass, Aldermen Donald Frazer, Ronald Robertson, Bernie Parker, Kelly Griffin, Timothy McCaffrey, Jr., Mark E. Lishen, Patricia Bennett, and City Attorney James C. Simpson.

There being an insufficient number of Aldermen present to constitute a quorum, the meeting was adjourned until the next regular meeting in due course.

APPROVED:

Alderman Donald Frazer At-Large

Alderman Ronald Robertson, Ward 1

Sluw Jacker

Alderman Bernie Parker, Ward 2

Alderman Kelly Griffin, Ward 3

Alderman Timothy McCaffrey, Jr., Ward 4

Alderman Mark E. Lishen, Ward 5

Patricia Bennett, Ward 6

Soptember 9,2017

ATTEST:

Kini Gonsoulin, Deputy City Clerk

M.B. 86

RECESSED: 09.11.17